TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 18th August 2021
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Vice Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford
Jim Hall
Pat Fulford
John Ling
1.
Apologies

DL
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held on 21st July 2021 were accepted as a true record. JH proposed TC seconded.
3. 
Group Reports

Under Fives, Brownies and Rainbows


Loose fence post fixed


Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin, THACS


Car show fully booked. FOT thanked the Hall for the loan of chairs, tables etc  THACS Show  11th September, Craft Fair 4th December.

Screen on the Green

Next film: 20th September. Showing “The Post”. DVD and licence done. LC offered to help with coffee if needed. 
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

Nothing to report. 
Worktop in the flat will be replaced at some point.

Health and Safety

Nothing to report  

Decorating

Nothing to report.

Fund Raising and Publicity

Book sale 16th October.

Insurance
   
At next renewal GW will query the value insured with the insurers.


Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave the Committee full details of the Hall’s finances, including expenses and working funds.  
6. 
Supporters Club    






TC discussing future promotion of the Club with Lisa.

                     TC 

Results of August 2021 draw:

1st Prize (£55): Marion Horgan, New Road

2nd Prize (£33): Elisabeth Tyers, Cowpers Way

3rd Prize (£11): Alfie Morrisroe, Orchard Road

3rd Prize (£11): Roger Lockwood-Taylor, Orchard Road
7. 
Rentals

Children’s Theatre Group will not be coming back because they have outgrown the Parish Room and we cannot accommodate them on a regular basis in the Main Hall. 

There was a wedding reception in the Hall last weekend.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.








9.
Any Other Business

New Years Eve Function – it was decided to recommend not holding a New Year’s Eve Function this year. It was envisaged that with various levels of caution being show through the community, it would be difficult to guarantee sufficient attendance. Also the group that we had playing on the previous occasion is giving up. There are also the usual problems of arranging an event when the future is not certain. Joanne Allen had asked for the committee’s opinion and this will be passed back to her.



KSP

Donation of painting – Elizabeth Temple has offered a painting of Lower Green if the Hall would like to display it. The committee agreed to this. The mounting will be tidied up, an explanatory note attached to the back, and a suitable place to found to display it in the Hall.













JH

Other old pictures – agreed to put the old pictures of the Hall provide by Michael Baker up on the village website.







JL, KSP

Cart wheels – it was noted that we don’t use the sack trucks and the cart very often but when we do, there is quite often a problem with a soft tyre. Decided to buy a set of puncture proof tyres.








KSP

Shop is looking at running the BBQ on Lower Green Sept 18th or 19th. Agreed that if wet they could use the Hall at no cost. KSP to let LC know the proposed date of the Harvest Festival on the green.








KSP

Noted that there is a trustees meeting proposed for September 14th.
10. Date of Next Meeting:
     
Wednesday 15th September 2021, at 7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room.


